SELECTBOARD BUDGET WORK SESSION MINUTES

December 2, 2015

This meeting was called to order by Zeke Goodband at 5:00pm at the Town Offices in Dummerston, Vermont.

Members present: Joe Cook, Steve Glabach, Zeke Goodband, Gurudharm Khalsa, Jerelyn Wilson

Also present: Terry Chapman, Laurie Frechette

The Board continued review of the FY 2017 budget.

Joe moved to increase the Selectboard Chair's stipend by \$100. Gurudharm seconded the motion; it passed 4-1 (Zeke voted no).

The Board began to review potential wage increases; Laurie left the meeting at 6:20.

Joe moved to approve a 2% wage increase for the Highway Department; Board of Listers; Zoning Administrator and current Asst. Town Clerk. Included in this motion was to change the Town Clerk's wage to \$18.50 per hour; the Selectboard Assistant's pay to a \$50 stipend per meeting, and to pay Pam McFadden \$13.75 per hour as an Asst. Town Clerk. Steve seconded the motion; it passed 5-0.

There being no other busir	ness to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 6:50pm
Approved	-
Zeke Goodband, Chair	-

Submitted by: Zeke Goodband, Selectboard Chair Laurie Frechette, Selectboard Assistant

Gurudharm Khalsa, Clerk